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As you may already know, despite extreme pressure from the                      
governments of the United States of America and Israel to                       
desist, as well as advice from other world governments to                       
approach the United Nations General Assembly instead, the                       
Palestinian President, Mahmoud Abbas, announced on Palestine                    
TV that very shortly, he will approach the United Nations                       
Security Council, and request global recognition for a                          
Palestinian State. Abbas noted that nothing short of full                       
membership in the United Nations will do. "We need a state,                     
a seat at the United Nations," he said. In other words, the                     
spirit of his words seems to be that asking for anything                        
less is a weak compromise of true Palestinian aspirations.                      
                                                                                
While fellow Palestinian officials in the West Bank gave                        
Abbas a standing ovation due to his bold decision to go                         
directly to the United Nations Security Council, come what                      
may, in contrast, threats of annexation came from Israel,                       
and powerful Republican lawmakers in the USA threatened to                      
withdraw financial aid to the Palestinian Authority. Should                     
we have expected anything less from the Jews, or from the                       
Jewish lobbyists' tools in Washington, DC? And, of course,                      
for months now, American and Israeli naysayers and prophets                     
of gloom and doom have been warning us of all of the dark,                      
terrible things which will happen if the Palestinians do                        
acquire statehood, or especially if they don't.                                 
                                                                                
While my position will no doubt raise the ire of some of my                     
fellow Christian brethren in the United States, I have to                       
salute Mahmoud Abbas for his bravery and his tenacity. He is                    
a very smart man. Aside from the fact that the Jews and the                     
Americans have manipulated the Palestinians for far too long,                   
and have denied them a homeland for almost two decades now, I                   
think that it is great that someone finally has the guts to                     
get in America's face. I am glad that Abbas is putting Barack                   



Obama on the spot, and making him choose sides once and for                     
all. We will find out within twenty-four hours whether or not                   
President Barack Obama has simply been bluffing, just hoping                    
that the Palestinians wouldn't call his bluff, or if he truly                   
intends to make what may possibly be the biggest mistake of                     
his political career. In my view, it will indeed be a very                      
huge mistake if he does in fact veto the Palestinian request                    
for full membership in the United Nations.                                      
                                                                                
Think about it. We constantly hear all of this rhetoric                         
regarding how Israel is America's friend and ally, as well                      
as a strategic partner in the Middle East. Yet, at the same                     
time, if you have been around for a while, as I have, and                       
have watched how the Israeli leadership has treated the                         
United States over the decades, then you cannot help but                        
question where Israel's heart really lies. The fact of the                      
matter is that the Israeli leadership has defied, betrayed                      
and humiliated America's leadership, as well as made fools                      
out of other American emissaries and diplomats, time and                        
time again. In more recent times, Israeli Prime Minister                        
Benjamin Netanyahu has to be the worst of the bunch.                            
                                                                                
If you haven't realized it yet, learn this lesson now: Israel                   
is only for Israel. Period. As I explain in such series as                      
"The International Jew and the Protocols of Zion", non-Jews,                    
or Gentiles, are merely puppets in the hands of the Jews. The                   
Jews will manipulate us, and use us, as much as they possibly                   
can for their own gain, if we let them. They've been doing it                   
for many decades now, as any well-informed individual already                   
realizes.                                                                       
                                                                                
In my view, there is something unnatural and unhealthy about                    
America's fixation with Israel. So many misguided American                      
Christians appear to be drunk on Israel. It is as if they                       
have been bewitched by her. They act as if Israel can do no                     
wrong because, after all, the Jews are still God's "Chosen                      
People"; at least so say many American Christians who have                      
been mesmerized by her. How can they ignore so many verses                      
in the New Testament where Jesus Himself and the Apostles                       
referred to the unbelieving Jews as the children of Hell,                       
antichrists and the synagogue of Satan? Why do they refuse                      
to recognize that the Jews lost the Kingdom when they chose                     
to reject their Messiah, and then proceeded to murder Him                       
through mob rule, and by pressuring Pontius Pilate? Jesus                       
Himself made this truth very plain in the Gospel of Matthew                     
when He said the following:                                                     
                                                                                
"And I say unto you, That many shall come from the east and                     
west, and shall sit down with Abraham, and Isaac, and Jacob,                    
in the kingdom of heaven. But the children of the kingdom                       
[the Jews] shall be cast out into outer darkness: there                         
shall be weeping and gnashing of teeth."                                        
Matthew 8:11-12, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"Jesus saith unto them, Did ye never read in the scriptures,                    
The stone which the builders rejected, the same is become                       
the head of the corner: this is the Lord's doing, and it is                     
marvellous in our eyes? Therefore say I unto you, The                           
kingdom of God shall be taken from you, and given to a                          
nation bringing forth the fruits thereof. And whosoever                         
shall fall on this stone shall be broken: but on whomsoever                     
it shall fall, it will grind him to powder. And when the                        



chief priests and Pharisees had heard his parables, they                        
perceived that he spake of them."                                               
Matthew 21:42-45, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
Please understand that when Jesus says "the children of the                     
kingdom", He means those Jews who erroneously think that                        
they are the children of the Kingdom, and not those people                      
who truly are; that is, people such as you and I, who are                       
Believers in Jesus Christ. That is why Jesus also says "The                     
kingdom of God shall be taken from you"; because it was in                      
fact taken from the Jews who rejected Christ, and given to                      
the believing Jews and Gentiles. In God's Divine Foresight,                     
these two -- believing Jews and believing Gentiles -- have                      
been grafted into the same tree, so that there is now just                      
one fold and one Shepherd, exactly as Jesus said there would                    
be. This is the nation that Jesus is referring to in the                        
previous verses. It is a holy nation which consists of both                     
believing Jews and believing Gentiles. Please consider the                      
following additional verses:                                                    
                                                                                
"And when he was demanded of the Pharisees, when the kingdom                    
of God should come, he answered them and said, The kingdom                      
of God cometh not with observation: Neither shall they say,                     
Lo here! or, lo there! for, behold, the kingdom of God is                       
within you."                                                                    
Luke 17:20-21, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
"But ye are a chosen generation, a royal priesthood, an holy                    
nation, a peculiar people; that ye should shew forth the                        
praises of him who hath called you out of darkness into his                     
marvellous light:"                                                              
1 Peter 2:9, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
"For I speak to you Gentiles, inasmuch as I am the apostle                      
of the Gentiles, I magnify mine office: If by any means I                       
may provoke to emulation them which are my flesh, and might                     
save some of them. For if the casting away of them be the                       
reconciling of the world, what shall the receiving of them                      
be, but life from the dead? For if the firstfruit be holy,                      
the lump is also holy: and if the root be holy, so are the                      
branches. And if some of the branches be broken off, and                        
thou, being a wild olive tree, wert graffed in among them,                      
and with them partakest of the root and fatness of the olive                    
tree; Boast not against the branches. But if thou boast,                        
thou bearest not the root, but the root thee. Thou wilt say                     
then, The branches were broken off, that I might be graffed                     
in. Well; because of unbelief they were broken off, and thou                    
standest by faith. Be not highminded, but fear: For if God                      
spared not the natural branches, take heed lest he also                         
spare not thee."                                                                
Romans 11:13-21, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"There is neither Jew nor Greek, there is neither bond nor                      
free, there is neither male nor female: for ye are all one                      
in Christ Jesus."                                                               
Galatians 3:28, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"And other sheep I have, which are not of this fold: them                       
also I must bring, and they shall hear my voice; and there                      
shall be one fold, and one shepherd."                                           
John 10:16, KJV                                                                 
                                                                                



Please note that in the previous verse the Apostle Peter is                     
not addressing the unbelieving Jews. In describing them as a                    
"chosen generation, a royal priesthood, an holy nation, a                       
peculiar people", Peter is in fact addressing his fellow                        
Christian brethren, which consists of both believing Jews                       
and Gentiles. While many early Christians were flesh Jews,                      
as was Jesus Himself, we also know that once Peter's world                      
vision was expanded in Acts chapter ten, and Paul began to                      
preach widely to the Gentile -- or non-Jewish -- nations,                       
there was a huge influx of other nationalities into the                         
Early Church. As we saw a moment ago, believing Jews and                        
Gentiles were grafted into the same tree, and became God's                      
new nation of born-again believers in Jesus Christ.                             
                                                                                
Allow me to share another important point with you regarding                    
the previous verses. Please notice that in his Epistle to the                   
Galatians, the Apostle Paul writes "for ye are all one in                       
Christ Jesus". The key phrase here is "in Christ Jesus. In                      
other words, Paul is not saying that we are one with the                        
antichrist, unbelieving Jews of Israel. He is clearly saying                    
that we are one only with those Jews -- and Gentiles -- who                     
are in Christ Jesus; that is, with those individuals who have                   
embraced Jesus Christ as their Lord and Savior. So once again                   
we see how modern Christians who are totally infatuated with                    
antichrist Israel, are in fact acting contrary to the Bible.                    
We are not one with, and there is no spiritual unity between,                   
the Christ-hating Jews and Bible-believing Christians. Jews                     
who reject Christ, who curse with His Name, and who spit at                     
the mention of His Name, are not our friends.                                   
                                                                                
Some of you Israel-supporting Christians need to wake up and                    
realize that Israel is not a Christian nation. In fact, it                      
is very antagonistic towards anyone who attempts to preach                      
the Christian Gospel there. Yes, it is true that there are                      
some Messianic Jews in Israel who have accepted Jesus Christ                    
as their Savior; and while they are a minority, nevertheless,                   
we should be thankful for those who have acknowledged Christ                    
in their lives. However, at the same time, the Israelis have                    
publicly stated many times that they have every intention of                    
preserving the nation of Israel as a Jewish state. Exactly                      
what is a Jewish state? Quite simply, a Jewish state is one                     
in which Judaism is the official religion. What is Judaism?                     
                                                                                
Without delving into a long detailed discussion concerning                      
the Halachic laws, traditions and beliefs which govern                          
Judaism, the main point that I wish for you to consider is                      
that Judaism, as practiced in Israel today, is simply a                         
modern version of ancient Pharisaism. What is pharisaism? It                    
was the legalistic religion of the Pharisees, who were a                        
religious sect who rose to power in Israel prior to the time                    
of Jesus Christ. If you are a Bible-believing Christian who                     
is familiar with the writings of the New Testament, then you                    
will know that many of the ancient Pharisees rejected the                       
Divinity and the Messiahship of Jesus Christ -- and had a                       
hand in His Death -- just as most Jews continue to reject                       
Jesus today as well. Judaism is simply another antichrist                       
religion, just like so many other false religions in the                        
world today.                                                                    
                                                                                
In short, while Israel is just as antichrist as much of the                     
rest of the world, many of you American Christians seem to                      
dismiss this point, and continue to blindly support her,                        



despite her ungodly nature, her blatant defiance of God's                       
Son, her military, social and economic oppression of the                        
Palestinians, and her decades-long illegal occupation of                        
their land. In fact, as I mention in a few other articles,                      
personally, I view the Jews as being even more antichrist                       
than other non-Christian people, because they were the first                    
ones to be given the Law and the Prophets, the Messiah and                      
God's Plan of Salvation. And what did they do with these                        
precious gifts from the Lord? Most of them rejected it all,                     
and even slew their own Prophets, as we see by the following                    
verses:                                                                         
                                                                                
"Since the day that your fathers came forth out of the land                     
of Egypt unto this day I have even sent unto you all my                         
servants the prophets, daily rising up early and sending                        
them: Yet they hearkened not unto me, nor inclined their                        
ear, but hardened their neck: they did worse than their                         
fathers. Therefore thou shalt speak all these words unto                        
them; but they will not hearken to thee: thou shalt also                        
call unto them; but they will not answer thee. But thou                         
shalt say unto them, This is a nation that obeyeth not the                      
voice of the LORD their God, nor receiveth correction: truth                    
is perished, and is cut off from their mouth."                                  
Jeremiah 7:25-28, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
"Because they have not hearkened to my words, saith the                         
LORD, which I sent unto them by my servants the prophets,                       
rising up early and sending them; but ye would not hear,                        
saith the LORD."                                                                
Jeremiah 29:19, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"I have sent also unto you all my servants the prophets,                        
rising up early and sending them, saying, Return ye now                         
every man from his evil way, and amend your doings, and go                      
not after other gods to serve them, and ye shall dwell in                       
the land which I have given to you and to your fathers: but                     
ye have not inclined your ear, nor hearkened unto me."                          
Jeremiah 35:15, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"Woe unto you, scribes and Pharisees, hypocrites! because ye                    
build the tombs of the prophets, and garnish the sepulchres                     
of the righteous, And say, If we had been in the days of our                    
fathers, we would not have been partakers with them in the                      
blood of the prophets. Wherefore ye be witnesses unto                           
yourselves, that ye are the children of them which killed                       
the prophets. Fill ye up then the measure of your fathers.                      
Ye serpents, ye generation of vipers, how can ye escape the                     
damnation of hell? Wherefore, behold, I send unto you                           
prophets, and wise men, and scribes: and some of them ye                        
shall kill and crucify; and some of them shall ye scourge in                    
your synagogues, and persecute them from city to city: That                     
upon you may come all the righteous blood shed upon the                         
earth, from the blood of righteous Abel unto the blood of                       
Zacharias son of Barachias, whom ye slew between the temple                     
and the altar. Verily I say unto you, All these things shall                    
come upon this generation. O Jerusalem, Jerusalem, thou that                    
killest the prophets, and stonest them which are sent unto                      
thee, how often would I have gathered thy children together,                    
even as a hen gathereth her chickens under her wings, and ye                    
would not! Behold, your house is left unto you desolate. For                    
I say unto you, Ye shall not see me henceforth, till ye                         
shall say, Blessed is he that cometh in the name of the                         



Lord."                                                                          
Matthew 23:29-39, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
"And I heard the angel of the waters say, Thou art                              
righteous, O Lord, which art, and wast, and shalt be,                           
because thou hast judged thus. For they have shed the blood                     
of saints and prophets, and thou hast given them blood to                       
drink; for they are worthy."                                                    
Revelation 16:5-6, KJV                                                          
                                                                                
"Rejoice over her, thou heaven, and ye holy apostles and                        
prophets; for God hath avenged you on her. And a mighty                         
angel took up a stone like a great millstone, and cast it                       
into the sea, saying, Thus with violence shall that great                       
city Babylon be thrown down, and shall be found no more at                      
all. And the voice of harpers, and musicians, and of pipers,                    
and trumpeters, shall be heard no more at all in thee; and                      
no craftsman, of whatsoever craft he be, shall be found any                     
more in thee; and the sound of a millstone shall be heard no                    
more at all in thee; And the light of a candle shall shine                      
no more at all in thee; and the voice of the bridegroom and                     
of the bride shall be heard no more at all in thee: for thy                     
merchants were the great men of the earth; for by thy                           
sorceries were all nations deceived. And in her was found                       
the blood of prophets, and of saints, and of all that were                      
slain upon the earth."                                                          
Revelation 18:20-24, KJV                                                        
                                                                                
I suspect that due to my personal lack of strong support for                    
the nation of Israel, some diehard supporters of Israel are                     
probably going to respond by mentioning the following verse                     
which is often quoted within pro-Israel circles:                                
                                                                                
"And I will bless them that bless thee, and curse him that                      
curseth thee: and in thee shall all families of the earth be                    
blessed."                                                                       
Genesis 12:3, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
Many people automatically -- and erroneously -- assume that                     
this verse is speaking about the Jews. If this is also your                     
assumption, then it may surprise you to know that it most                       
certainly isn't. In fact, the progenitor of the Jews -- that                    
is, Jacob's son Judah, who was obviously the leader of the                      
tribe of Judah from whom the Jews arose -- wouldn't be born                     
until many years after this statement was made. The truth of                    
the matter is that in that verse, God is speaking personally                    
to the Patriarch Abraham -- who was then known as Abram --                      
who was actually a Babylonian from the city of Ur in the                        
land of the Chaldees, or Chaldeans. Today, this area of the                     
world forms the southernmost portion of Iraq, and possibly                      
even Kuwait. Consider these verses:                                             
                                                                                
"And Haran died before his father Terah in the land of his                      
nativity, in Ur of the Chaldees. And Abram and Nahor took                       
them wives: the name of Abram's wife was Sarai; and the name                    
of Nahor's wife, Milcah, the daughter of Haran, the father                      
of Milcah, and the father of Iscah. But Sarai was barren;                       
she had no child. And Terah took Abram his son, and Lot the                     
son of Haran his son's son, and Sarai his daughter in law,                      
his son Abram's wife; and they went forth with them from Ur                     
of the Chaldees, to go into the land of Canaan; and they                        
came unto Haran, and dwelt there."                                              



Genesis 11:28-31, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
"And he said unto him, I am the LORD that brought thee out                      
of Ur of the Chaldees, to give thee this land to inherit                        
it."                                                                            
Genesis 15:7, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"Thou art the LORD the God, who didst choose Abram, and                         
broughtest him forth out of Ur of the Chaldees, and gavest                      
him the name of Abraham;"                                                       
Nehemiah 9:7, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
So God was making a personal promise to Abraham. It had                         
nothing to do with the Jews, because they didn't even exist                     
yet. What does the Lord mean when He says "and in thee shall                    
all families of the earth be blessed"? The answer becomes                       
rather clear when we study the genealogy of Jesus Christ in                     
the New Testament. You see, the families of the Earth have                      
indeed been blessed through Abraham, because Abraham's son                      
-- Isaac -- was the seed of faith who was miraculously born                     
in Abraham and Sarah's old age. As you may know, from Isaac                     
was born Jacob -- or Israel -- who in turn fathered a son                       
named Judah. Leaping forward in time, we discover that not                      
only is Jesus referred to as the son of David, but He is                        
also called the son and seed of Abraham as well. The word                       
"son" simply signifies that Jesus was descended from them.                      
Furthermore, Jesus was in fact descended from the tribe of                      
Judah, which is why He is called "the Lion of the tribe of                      
Juda" in the Book of Revelation, as we see by the following                     
verses:                                                                         
                                                                                
"The book of the generation of Jesus Christ, the son of                         
David, the son of Abraham. Abraham begat Isaac; and Isaac                       
begat Jacob; and Jacob begat Judas and his brethren . . . So                    
all the generations from Abraham to David are fourteen                          
generations; and from David until the carrying away into                        
Babylon are fourteen generations; and from the carrying away                    
into Babylon unto Christ are fourteen generations."                             
Matthew 1:1-2, 17, KJV                                                          
                                                                                
"For verily he took not on him the nature of angels; but he                     
took on him the seed of Abraham."                                               
Hebrews 2:16, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"Judah is a lion's whelp: from the prey, my son, thou art                       
gone up: he stooped down, he couched as a lion, and as an                       
old lion; who shall rouse him up?"                                              
Genesis 49:9, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"And I saw in the right hand of him that sat on the throne a                    
book written within and on the backside, sealed with seven                      
seals. And I saw a strong angel proclaiming with a loud                         
voice, Who is worthy to open the book, and to loose the                         
seals thereof? And no man in heaven, nor in earth, neither                      
under the earth, was able to open the book, neither to look                     
thereon. And I wept much, because no man was found worthy to                    
open and to read the book, neither to look thereon. And one                     
of the elders saith unto me, Weep not: behold, the Lion of                      
the tribe of Juda, the Root of David, hath prevailed to open                    
the book, and to loose the seven seals thereof. And I                           
beheld, and, lo, in the midst of the throne and of the four                     
beasts, and in the midst of the elders, stood a Lamb as it                      



had been slain, having seven horns and seven eyes, which are                    
the seven Spirits of God sent forth into all the earth. And                     
he came and took the book out of the right hand of him that                     
sat upon the throne. And when he had taken the book, the                        
four beasts and four and twenty elders fell down before the                     
Lamb, having every one of them harps, and golden vials full                     
of odours, which are the prayers of saints. And they sung a                     
new song, saying, Thou art worthy to take the book, and to                      
open the seals thereof: for thou wast slain, and hast                           
redeemed us to God by thy blood out of every kindred, and                       
tongue, and people, and nation; And hast made us unto our                       
God kings and priests: and we shall reign on the earth. And                     
I beheld, and I heard the voice of many angels round about                      
the throne and the beasts and the elders: and the number of                     
them was ten thousand times ten thousand, and thousands of                      
thousands; Saying with a loud voice, Worthy is the Lamb that                    
was slain to receive power, and riches, and wisdom, and                         
strength, and honour, and glory, and blessing. And every                        
creature which is in heaven, and on the earth, and under the                    
earth, and such as are in the sea, and all that are in them,                    
heard I saying, Blessing, and honour, and glory, and power,                     
be unto him that sitteth upon the throne, and unto the Lamb                     
for ever and ever. And the four beasts said, Amen. And the                      
four and twenty elders fell down and worshipped him that                        
liveth for ever and ever."                                                      
Revelation 5:1-14, KJV                                                          
                                                                                
As Jesus and the Apostle Paul both clearly taught, the                          
unbelieving Jews are not the true children of Abraham. We                       
Christians are; because like Isaac who was born through an                      
act of faith, we are also spiritually reborn through our                        
faith in the atoning Sacrifice of Jesus Christ. This cannot                     
be said of most of the flesh Jews who reject the Sacrifice                      
of Christ on the Cross. Consider the following verses:                          
                                                                                
"And think not to say within yourselves, We have Abraham to                     
our father: for I say unto you, that God is able of these                       
stones to raise up children unto Abraham."                                      
Matthew 3:9, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
"I know that ye are Abraham's seed; but ye seek to kill me,                     
because my word hath no place in you. I speak that which I                      
have seen with my Father: and ye do that which ye have seen                     
with your father. They answered and said unto him, Abraham                      
is our father. Jesus saith unto them, If ye were Abraham's                      
children, ye would do the works of Abraham."                                    
John 8:37-39, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"Not as though the word of God hath taken none effect. For                      
they are not all Israel, which are of Israel: Neither,                          
because they are the seed of Abraham, are they all children:                    
but, In Isaac shall thy seed be called. That is, They which                     
are the children of the flesh, these are not the children of                    
God: but the children of the promise are counted for the                        
seed."                                                                          
Romans 9:6-8, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"Know ye therefore that they which are of faith, the same                       
are the children of Abraham. And the scripture, foreseeing                      
that God would justify the heathen through faith, preached                      
before the gospel unto Abraham, saying, In thee shall all                       
nations be blessed. So then they which be of faith are                          



blessed with faithful Abraham . . . That the blessing of                        
Abraham might come on the Gentiles through Jesus Christ;                        
that we might receive the promise of the Spirit through                         
faith . . . And if ye be Christ's, then are ye Abraham's                        
seed, and heirs according to the promise."                                      
Galatians 3:7-9, 14, 29, KJV                                                    
                                                                                
"Now we, brethren, as Isaac was, are the children of promise."                  
Galatians 4:28, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
What does Jesus mean when He uses the phrase "the works of                      
Abraham"? Exactly what is it that Abraham did, which the                        
unbelieving Jews were not doing two thousand years ago, and                     
most of whom are still not doing today? The New Testament                       
provides us with a very clear answer by reflecting back on                      
the events of the Old Testament.                                                
                                                                                
In a word, Abraham demonstrated faith in God's Word, and he                     
put his faith into action. When God told Abraham to leave                       
his father's family behind and to strike out by faith not                       
knowing whither he went, Abraham obeyed. When God promised                      
Abraham a son in his old age, Abraham had the faith to                          
believe. When God instructed Abraham to take the only son of                    
his bosom, and sacrifice him on Mount Moriah, Abraham did                       
not hesitate, but rather took Isaac to that place, knowing                      
in his heart that God must have some better plan. We are                        
told that because Abraham was willing to do these things,                       
his faith was counted unto him for righteousness. Consider                      
the following verses:                                                           
                                                                                
"For what saith the scripture? Abraham believed God, and it                     
was counted unto him for righteousness . . . Cometh this                        
blessedness then upon the circumcision only, or upon the                        
uncircumcision also? for we say that faith was reckoned to                      
Abraham for righteousness . . . For the promise, that he                        
should be the heir of the world, was not to Abraham, or to                      
his seed, through the law, but through the righteousness of                     
faith . . . And being not weak in faith, he considered not                      
his own body now dead, when he was about an hundred years                       
old, neither yet the deadness of Sara's womb: He staggered                      
not at the promise of God through unbelief; but was strong                      
in faith, giving glory to God; And being fully persuaded                        
that, what he had promised, he was able also to perform. And                    
therefore it was imputed to him for righteousness."                             
Romans 4:3, 9, 13, 19-22, KJV                                                   
                                                                                
"By faith Abraham, when he was called to go out into a place                    
which he should after receive for an inheritance, obeyed;                       
and he went out, not knowing whither he went. By faith he                       
sojourned in the land of promise, as in a strange country,                      
dwelling in tabernacles with Isaac and Jacob, the heirs with                    
him of the same promise: For he looked for a city which hath                    
foundations, whose builder and maker is God. Through faith                      
also Sara herself received strength to conceive seed, and                       
was delivered of a child when she was past age, because she                     
judged him faithful who had promised. Therefore sprang there                    
even of one, and him as good as dead, so many as the stars                      
of the sky in multitude, and as the sand which is by the sea                    
shore innumerable . . . By faith Abraham, when he was tried,                    
offered up Isaac: and he that had received the promises                         
offered up his only begotten son, Of whom it was said, That                     
in Isaac shall thy seed be called: Accounting that God was                      



able to raise him up, even from the dead; from whence also                      
he received him in a figure."                                                   
Hebrews 11:8-12, 17-19, KJV                                                     
                                                                                
"Was not Abraham our father justified by works, when he had                     
offered Isaac his son upon the altar? Seest thou how faith                      
wrought with his works, and by works was faith made perfect?                    
And the scripture was fulfilled which saith, Abraham                            
believed God, and it was imputed unto him for righteousness:                    
and he was called the Friend of God."                                           
James 2:21-23, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
Thus we see that the "works of Abraham" were acts of faith,                     
plain and simple. The "works of Abraham" simply means faith                     
to believe. So, in a word, what Jesus was saying to those                       
unbelieving Jews, is that they did not have the faith to                        
believe that He is their long-awaited Messiah. If you still                     
doubt that this is what Jesus meant, then consider this                         
verse:                                                                          
                                                                                
"Jesus answered and said unto them, This is the work of God,                    
that ye believe on him whom he hath sent."                                      
John 6:29, KJV                                                                  
                                                                                
Please go to part two for the continuation of this series.                      
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The previous verses are a very profound teaching from the                       
Scriptures, and it is very important that you read them                         
closely in order to fully and properly understand them. As                      
some of you may realize, there is a great deception in the                      
Christian world today due to a gross misunderstanding of                        
verses such as these by Israel-supporting Christians.                           
                                                                                
What both Jesus and the Apostle Paul are basically saying is                    
this: The phrases "seed of Abraham" and "children of Abraham"                   
do not always mean exactly the same thing. The flesh Jews are                   
indeed the seed of Abraham -- that is to say, the physical                      
descendants of Abraham -- through Abraham's great grandson,                     
Judah. However, they are not the true children of Abraham,                      
because they have for the most part rejected Jesus Christ,                      
and don't have the faith to believe that He is the prophesied                   
Messiah. To reiterate, the key issue here is faith. Similar                     
to the Patriarch Abraham who had the faith to believe God's                     
Word, the true children of Abraham are the children of faith,                   
who demonstrate their faith by believing in Jesus Christ[p.                     
                                                                                
As Jesus informed the unbelieving Jews, because of their                        
rejection of Him as God's chosen Messiah, not only are they                     
not of the seed of faith, or the true children of Abraham,                      
but unlike us Christians, they likewise remain dead in their                    
sins, and they will not be resurrected unto Eternal Life, as                    
we see by the following verses:                                                 
                                                                                
"Then said Jesus again unto them, I go my way, and ye shall                     
seek me, and shall die in your sins: whither I go, ye cannot                    
come. Then said the Jews, Will he kill himself? because he                      
saith, Whither I go, ye cannot come. And he said unto them,                     
Ye are from beneath; I am from above: ye are of this world;                     
I am not of this world. I said therefore unto you, that ye                      
shall die in your sins: for if ye believe not that I am he,                     
ye shall die in your sins."                                                     
John 8:21-24, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"For the wages of sin is death; but the gift of God is                          
eternal life through Jesus Christ our Lord."                                    
Romans 6:23, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
"And if Christ be in you, the body is dead because of sin;                      
but the Spirit is life because of righteousness."                               
Romans 8:10, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
"And you, being dead in your sins and the uncircumcision of                     
your flesh, hath he quickened together with him, having                         
forgiven you all trespasses;"                                                   
Colossians 2:13, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"And you hath he quickened, who were dead in trespasses and                     
sins . . . But God, who is rich in mercy, for his great love                    
wherewith he loved us, Even when we were dead in sins, hath                     
quickened us together with Christ, (by grace ye are saved;)                     
And hath raised us up together, and made us sit together in                     
heavenly places in Christ Jesus: That in the ages to come he                    
might shew the exceeding riches of his grace in his kindness                    
toward us through Christ Jesus."                                                
Ephesians 2:1, 4-7, KJV                                                         



                                                                                
"Who his own self bare our sins in his own body on the tree,                    
that we, being dead to sins, should live unto righteousness:                    
by whose stripes ye were healed."                                               
1 Peter 2:24, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
So as you can see, without faith in the atoning Sacrifice of                    
Jesus Christ, we are all -- Jew and Gentile alike -- dead in                    
our sins, with no hope whatsoever of inheriting Eternal Life.                   
                                                                                
If you continue reading John chapter eight where we left off                    
in part one, you will see that Jesus in fact said that the                      
unbelieving Jews were the children of the devil. In Matthew                     
chapter twenty-three, He also refers to them as the children                    
of hell. In the Book of Revelation -- which is Jesus' final                     
message to humanity in the Bible -- He refers to the Jews as                    
"the synagogue of Satan". Consider the following verses:                        
                                                                                
"Ye are of your father the devil, and the lusts of your                         
father ye will do. He was a murderer from the beginning, and                    
abode not in the truth, because there is no truth in him.                       
When he speaketh a lie, he speaketh of his own: for he is a                     
liar, and the father of it."                                                    
John 8:44, KJV                                                                  
                                                                                
"Woe unto you, scribes and Pharisees, hypocrites! for ye                        
compass sea and land to make one proselyte, and when he is                      
made, ye make him twofold more the child of hell than                           
yourselves."                                                                    
Matthew 23:15, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
"I know thy works, and tribulation, and poverty, (but thou                      
art rich) and I know the blasphemy of them which say they                       
are Jews, and are not, but are the synagogue of Satan."                         
Revelation 2:9, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"Behold, I will make them of the synagogue of Satan, which                      
say they are Jews, and are not, but do lie; behold, I will                      
make them to come and worship before thy feet, and to know                      
that I have loved thee."                                                        
Revelation 3:9, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
Please notice that in the previous two verses from the Book                     
of Revelation, Jesus -- through His Angelic Messenger --                        
says "which say they are Jews, and are not". That sounds                        
very similar to what the Apostle Paul wrote in a previous                       
verse that I shared with you. Paul said:                                        
                                                                                
". . . For they are not all Israel, which are of Israel:"                       
Romans 9:6b, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
What does Paul mean by that? If we consider everything else                     
that he wrote, he appears to be saying that not everyone who                    
calls himself a Jew is really a true Jew. Stated another way,                   
exactly as Jesus said in the Gospel of John, they may be the                    
physical seed of Abraham and flesh Jews. They may even be                       
devout religious Jews who avidly follow Judaism and Jewish                      
traditions and practices -- such as circumcision -- but they                    
are still not the true children of Abraham by any means. As                     
I have already clearly explained, this is because they are                      
not the children of faith. That is why Paul also wrote the                      
following in his Epistle to the Romans:                                         



                                                                                
"For he is not a Jew, which is one outwardly; neither is                        
that circumcision, which is outward in the flesh: But he is                     
a Jew, which is one inwardly; and circumcision is that of                       
the heart, in the spirit, and not in the letter; whose                          
praise is not of men, but of God."                                              
Romans 2:28-29, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
In spite of this profound Biblical truth, there are so many                     
deceived Christians -- particularly in the United States of                     
America -- who in direct contradiction to what Jesus Himself                    
said, and what the Apostle Paul taught, blindly promote the                     
belief that the Jews of Israel continue to be the children                      
of Abraham and the so-called "Chosen People". They are so                       
spiritually drunk on this lie and deception, that they have                     
become totally engrossed in all things Jewish.                                  
                                                                                
For example, they insist on referring to Jesus by His Hebrew                    
name Yeshua -- which is an alternative form of "Yehoshuah",                     
or Joshua -- when there is absolutely nothing wrong with                        
referring to our Savior as Jesus, which, as you may know, is                    
the English transliteration of the Greek form of His name,                      
or "Iesous". Their infatuation with Hebrew feast days and                       
customs likewise demonstrates how far some of these people                      
have gone in their endeavors to please the antichrist Jews,                     
as well as to demonstrate their unwavering support for the                      
state of Israel. I have seen so much of this occurring on                       
the web that it annoys and sickens me. This infatuation with                    
Israel has now reached such a degree, that it almost seems                      
as if one is not even considered a patriotic American if he                     
or she doesn't support Israel.                                                  
                                                                                
These staunch Israel supporters need to understand that they                    
simply cannot continue to rely upon conditional promises of                     
the Old Testament, in order to justify supporting a nation                      
which is clearly antichrist in nature, and which for the                        
most part will continue to remain antichrist, until Jesus                       
Christ returns. For those of you who continue to embrace the                    
erroneous belief that the Jews will one day change, repent                      
en masse, and embrace Jesus Christ as their Lord and Savior,                    
let me give you a reality check.                                                
                                                                                
Earlier in this series, we discussed how the unbelieving                        
Jews not only slew all of the Prophets which God, in His                        
Mercy, chose to send to them, but they even murdered their                      
very own Messiah. Sadly, their cup of iniquity may not yet                      
be full. As you may know, Revelation chapter eleven talks                       
about the Two Sackcloth Witnesses whom God sends to witness                     
in the streets of Jerusalem for a period of three and a half                    
years. We are told that when these two Prophets of God have                     
finished their witness, they are killed by the Beast, and                       
their bodies lie in the street in Jerusalem for a period of                     
three and a half days, because no one even bothers to bury                      
them. Consider these verses:                                                    
                                                                                
"And when they shall have finished their testimony, the                         
beast that ascendeth out of the bottomless pit shall make                       
war against them, and shall overcome them, and kill them.                       
And their dead bodies shall lie in the street of the great                      
city, which spiritually is called Sodom and Egypt, where                        
also our Lord was crucified. And they of the people and                         
kindreds and tongues and nations shall see their dead bodies                    



three days and an half, and shall not suffer their dead                         
bodies to be put in graves. And they that dwell upon the                        
earth shall rejoice over them, and make merry, and shall                        
send gifts one to another; because these two prophets                           
tormented them that dwelt on the earth. And after three days                    
and an half the Spirit of life from God entered into them,                      
and they stood upon their feet; and great fear fell upon                        
them which saw them. And they heard a great voice from                          
heaven saying unto them, Come up hither. And they ascended                      
up to heaven in a cloud; and their enemies beheld them. And                     
the same hour was there a great earthquake, and the tenth                       
part of the city fell, and in the earthquake were slain of                      
men seven thousand: and the remnant were affrighted, and                        
gave glory to the God of heaven."                                               
Revelation 11:7-13, KJV                                                         
                                                                                
Now, it seems likely that these are two Jewish Prophets, who                    
are witnessing in the streets of Jerusalem. After all, John                     
does say "where also our Lord was crucified". If you are a                      
bit curious as to the actual identity of these two Prophets,                    
please consider reading my four-part series entitled "The                       
Two Sackcloth Witnesses Of Revelation 11". Regardless of who                    
you personally think the Beast is, the point I wish to bring                    
to your attention is this: Two Jewish Prophets are slain in                     
the Jews' most holy city, and yet the Jews do nothing to bury                   
them. If you know anything about Jewish burial customs, then                    
you will recognize that there is something rather odd about                     
this behavior on the part of the Jews.                                          
                                                                                
I have a theory regarding why the Jews of Jerusalem behave                      
in this fashion. We are told that upon learning of the death                    
of the Two Sackcloth Witnesses, the world rejoices. I posit                     
that the Jews may be rejoicing right along with the world,                      
because they don't like the things that the Two Prophets are                    
saying either. In fact, these Two Witnesses may be preaching                    
against the Jews themselves. As proof of this possibility,                      
consider what occurs right after the Two Sackcloth Witnesses                    
are resurrected and return to Heaven. We are told that there                    
is a great earthquake in Jerusalem which results not only in                    
a tenth of the city being destroyed, but in the death of                        
seven thousand people as well. Clearly, this represents a                       
strong judgment of the Lord against the Jews of Jerusalem.                      
                                                                                
So perhaps the Jews don't kill the Two Sackcloth Witnesses                      
directly themselves, but it seems to me that it is probable                     
that they do rejoice in the same, which brings God's strong                     
judgment upon them once again. Let's not forget that the                        
Jews didn't murder Jesus directly either. They persuaded                        
Pontius Pilate to do their dirty work for them through mob                      
rule as they cried:                                                             
                                                                                
". . . His blood be on us, and on our children."                                
Matthew 27:25b, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
Thus, in Revelation chapter eleven we see the hardhearted,                      
unbelieving Jews doing what they have always done when God                      
warns them to repent. That is, they simply kill His Prophets                    
and Messengers. As we saw in part one, Jesus said:                              
                                                                                
"Wherefore, behold, I send unto you prophets, and wise men,                     
and scribes: and some of them ye shall kill and crucify; and                    
some of them shall ye scourge in your synagogues, and                           



persecute them from city to city:"                                              
Matthew 23:34, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
As I explain in the article "Is God A Racist?", while I do                      
believe that some Jews will come to Christ, even as some are                    
already doing now, it is my personal belief -- based upon my                    
current understanding of the seventh chapter of the Book of                     
Revelation -- that they will be a small remnant of 144,000                      
souls. In other words, as I explain in "The Woman in the                        
Wilderness and the 144,000", the vast majority of the Jews                      
will remain antichrist until the very end. In fact, as I                        
point out in the six-part series "The Great Tribulation And                     
The Rapture", it is my belief that this is one reason why                       
God allows the Great Tribulation to occur in the first                          
place; that is, to break and humble the stubborn Jews, and                      
to make them receptive to the Gospel of Jesus Christ.                           
                                                                                
As I explain in such series as "The Fruits of Disobedience"                     
and "Palestinian Suicide Bombers and Middle East Peace", it                     
is important that we understand that God's blessings and                        
protection are -- and have always been since the time of the                    
Old Testament era -- conditional. They are not guaranteed,                      
no matter what anyone tries to tell you. They are showered                      
upon God's children in direct proportion to our obedience to                    
Him; and that begins with accepting and believing in the                        
Sacrifice of His dear Son, Jesus Christ. If we don't play by                    
God's Rules, how can we possibly expect Him to bless us?                        
                                                                                
Please consider the following. As parents, if our children                      
misbehave and are disobedient, do we reward them? Of course                     
not! If anything, we will punish them in some fashion. As a                     
wise Father, God is no different. He cannot, and will not,                      
bless the Jews as long as they are defiant and in rebellion                     
against Him, through their adamant rejection of His Son. So                     
no matter how much they try to convince you that Israel is                      
still the "Holy Land", and that they are still the "Chosen                      
People", don't believe it. I have now shown you directly                        
from the Scriptures exactly what God thinks of the Jews in                      
their current rebellious state. In the words of the Prophet                     
Jeremiah, they, and their nation, are an abomination in                         
God's sight:                                                                    
                                                                                
"And I brought you into a plentiful country, to eat the                         
fruit thereof and the goodness thereof; but when ye entered,                    
ye defiled my land, and made mine heritage an abomination."                     
Jeremiah 2:7, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
While we have deviated substantially from the primary subject                   
matter of this series, I believe that it has been time well                     
spent; the reason being that in understanding the events that                   
are about to occur between the Israelis and the Palestinians,                   
it is very important that we see things, not as the Jews want                   
us to see them; not as the mass media wants us to see them;                     
not as pro-Israel preachers and Bible teachers want us to see                   
them; not as Israel-supporting American politicians want us                     
to see them; but rather, exactly as God describes them for us                   
in His Word.                                                                    
                                                                                
As I mentioned at the beginning of this series, it is my view                   
that Palestinian Authority president Mahmoud Abbas has made a                   
very smart, brave and shrewd decision by deciding to approach                   
the United Nations Security Council directly. On a personal                     



level, think of the legacy that Mr. Abbas will leave behind.                    
He will have done more, and gone further, than any previous                     
Palestinian leader -- and in a totally peaceful, legitimate                     
manner no less -- to achieve Palestinian aspirations. Even                      
if the United States does veto his request, Mahmoud Abbas                       
will still have accomplished more than Yasser Arafat could                      
have ever done through acts of violence; and that applies                       
to Hamas as well.                                                               
                                                                                
As I said, it is a very smart move; because it will show the                    
entire world -- particularly the Arab world, as if they don't                   
already know -- exactly where the United States and President                   
Barack Obama really stand. As one senior Palestinian official                   
stated several days ago, "We ask President Obama to face the                    
moment of truth." Personally, I just don't understand how the                   
American president can in good conscience veto a Palestinian                    
request for United Nations membership, and recognition of                       
Palestinian statehood, after all the preaching that he and                      
his predecessors have done regarding spreading freedom and                      
democracy around the world. Add to this the tacit approval                      
by the American Government of the civil uprisings in Tunisia,                   
Egypt and Syria, as well as the outright military support for                   
the rebels in Libya, and denying the Palestinian request will                   
seem all the more hypocritical.                                                 
                                                                                
However, there is another very powerful factor to consider.                     
While I have already explained to you why so many American                      
Christians have been deceived in offering strong support for                    
Israel and the Jews -- deception by their religious leaders,                    
and their personal lack of knowledge of the Scriptures -- it                    
is a different story when it comes to American politicians.                     
While some politicians are also motivated by their personal                     
religious beliefs regarding Israel and the Jews, sadly, that                    
is by no means the only thing that affects their pro-Israel                     
stance.                                                                         
                                                                                
In part one I very briefly mentioned the power of the Jewish                    
lobbyists in Washington, DC. It is frightening to think how                     
much control the Jews exert over decisions that are made by                     
American politicians in the US capital through such powerful                    
pro-Israel Jewish lobbies as the AIPAC, or American-Israeli                     
Public Affairs Committee. This control is exerted through                       
influencing the popular vote, as well as through the Jewish                     
money machine. One can only speculate how many US politicians                   
have been bought off by the AIPAC. I am reminded of a very                      
controversial remark that was made ten years ago by former                      
Israeli Prime Minister Ariel Sharon. Read the following and                     
be shocked:                                                                     
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"Every time we do something you tell me America will do this                    
and will do that . . . I want to tell you something very                        
clear: Don't worry about American pressure on Israel. We,                       
the Jewish people, control America, and the Americans know                      
it."                                                                            
                                                                                
-- Israeli Prime Minister, Ariel Sharon, October 3, 2001, to                    
Shimon Peres, as reported on Kol Yisrael radio.                                 
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                



While the previous quote may possibly unsettle you, what is                     
even more shocking is the fact that this control of American                    
politics by the AIPAC and other unseen Jewish hands through                     
the popular vote and the Jewish money machine did not begin                     
ten years ago, or even fifty years ago. It began before many                    
of us were even born. At this point in our discussion, we're                    
going to travel back in time to the period when Israel first                    
unilaterally declared its statehood in 1948.                                    
                                                                                
In November of 1947, the United Nations General Assembly                        
adopted Resolution 181 -- also known as the Partition Plan                      
for Palestine -- whereby the land of Palestine would be                         
divided into two independent states -- one Jewish, and one                      
Arab -- by October of 1948. Jerusalem would be designated as                    
an international city which would be administered by the                        
United Nations.  However, on May 14, 1948 -- the very day                       
that the British Mandate for Palestine ended -- in order to                     
prevent the UN division from occurring, David Ben-Gurion,                       
who at that time was the Executive Head of the World Zionist                    
Organization, as well as the president of the Jewish Agency                     
for Palestine, unilaterally declared the creation of the                        
State of Israel by publishing a Declaration of Independence.                    
                                                                                
It should come as no surprise to you that the United States                     
of America, under President Harry Truman, was the very first                    
country to officially recognize the newly-formed State of                       
Israel. In fact, the Americans did it within minutes of the                     
Jews declaring their independence. The United States was                        
followed by the USSR. Just under a year later, on May 11                        
1949, Israel was accepted as a member of the United Nations                     
by a majority vote.                                                             
                                                                                
What you need to know is that the British were opposed to the                   
Partition Plan for Palestine, because they viewed it as being                   
unfair, which it most certainly was. You see, at that time,                     
the Jews were very much the minority in the land of Palestine,                  
comprising only 11% to 33% of the total population, depending                   
on who you want to believe. Legally, they owned even less of                    
the land. However, with the proposed partition of Palestine,                    
they would have actually received 56% of the land, which was                    
not a fair deal by any means. In the British Parliament, the                    
issue was heavily debated. One member of Parliament who was                     
quite vocal regarding his opposition to Resolution 181 was MP                   
Thomas Reid, who was the MP for Swindon. In a speech to the                     
British Parliament he very forthrightly noted the following                     
regarding the partition plan:                                                   
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"It is an iniquitous scheme, and the chief instigator is a                      
country for whom I have the profoundest love and admiration,                    
next after my own, namely America. I do not believe all the                     
tales about America, about the almighty dollar, and the rest.                   
Americans are a very noble people and have more idealism than                   
most nations of the world. But I have a criticism to make of                    
America on this occasion, or at least of the American                           
delegates to U.N.O. What is the motive? Let us be frank about                   
it. One of the chief motives is that the Jews have a                            
controlling voice in the election for the President in the                      
States of New York, Illinois, Ohio and elsewhere in America.                    
I suggest that the chief reason for this evil proposal of                       
U.N.O. is that the political parties in America, or their                       



party machines, are partly at the electoral mercy of the                        
Jews. That is public knowledge."                                                
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                
While the Government of the United States of America may have                   
been the first world power to recognize the recently-declared                   
State of Israel, in his memoirs, American President Harry                       
Truman reveals the extreme pressure that was placed upon him                    
to support the partition of Palestine in 1947. He wrote the                     
following:                                                                      
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"The facts were that not only were there pressure movements                     
around the United Nations unlike anything that had been seen                    
there before, but the White House too was subjected to a                        
constant barrage. I do not think I ever had as much pressure                    
and propaganda aimed at the White House as I had in this                        
instance. The persistence of a few of the extreme Zionist                       
leaders -- actuated by political motives and engaging in                        
political threats -- disturbed and annoyed me. Some were even                   
suggesting that we pressure sovereign nations into favourable                   
votes in the General Assembly. I have never approved of the                     
strong imposing their will on the weak whether among men or                     
nations."                                                                       
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                
Of course, that pressure was instigated by the Jews; and the                    
obvious reason why the Zionist Jews were pressuring the US                      
Government to support United Nations Resolution 181 -- that                     
is, the Partition Plan For Palestine -- is because being the                    
minority in Palestine at that time, they realized that they                     
were being offered a much larger piece of the pie than they                     
actually deserved. However, Truman was by no means the first                    
American president to ever feel the pressure from the long                      
arm of the Jews. Following are a few more select quotes from                    
high profile American citizens:                                                 
                                                                                
----- Begin Quotes -----                                                        
                                                                                
"I know I was elected by the votes of American Jews. I owe                      
them my victory. Tell me, is there something I ought to do?"                    
                                                                                
-- American President John F. Kennedy speaking privately to                     
Ben-Gurion, page 90, A & L Cockburn 1991.                                       
                                                                                
"I've never seen a president -- I don't care who he is --                       
stand up to them [the Israelis]. It just boggles your mind.                     
They always get what they want. The Israelis know what's                        
going on all the time. I got to the point where I wasn't                        
writing anything down. If the American people understood                        
what grip those people have on our government, they would                       
rise up in arms. Our citizens don't have any idea what goes                     
on."                                                                            
                                                                                
-- Admiral Thomas Moorer of the Joint Chiefs of Staff,                          
Washington Report December, 1999, page 124, quoting from                        
Andrew Hurley's book "One Nation Under Israel".                                 
                                                                                
"The little Knesset"                                                            



                                                                                
-- Secretary of State James Baker describing pro-Israel                         
Congressmen, quoted on the Zionist Organization of America                      
website, which in turn quotes the Los Angeles Times, March                      
7, 1992.                                                                        
                                                                                
"The Capitol Hill is an Israeli occupied territory".                            
                                                                                
-- Patrick Buchanan, St. Louis Dispatch, October 20, 1990.                      
                                                                                
"The Israeli Prime Minister has a lot more influence over                       
the foreign policy of the United States in the Middle East                      
than he has in his own country."                                                
                                                                                
-- Former Illinois Congressman Paul Findley, in his book                        
"They Dare to Speak Out", page 92.                                              
                                                                                
"The Israelis control the policy in the Congress and the                        
Senate . . . somewhere around 80 percent of the Senate of                       
the United States is completely in support of Israel -- of                      
anything Israel wants."                                                         
                                                                                
-- Senator William Fullbright, Chairman of the Senate                           
Foreign Relations Committee, Oct. 7, 1973, on CBS' "Face the                    
Nation".                                                                        
                                                                                
"I am aware how almost impossible it is in this country to                      
carry out a foreign policy [in the Middle East] not approved                    
by the Jews. Former Secretary of State George Marshall and                      
former Defense Secretary James Forrestral learned that . . .                    
terrific control the Jews have over the news media and the                      
barrage the Jews have built up on congressmen . . . I am                        
very much concerned over the fact that the Jewish influence                     
here is completely dominating the scene and making it almost                    
impossible to get congress to do anything they don't approve                    
of. The Israeli embassy is practically dictating to the                         
congress through influential Jewish people in the country"                      
                                                                                
-- Secretary. of State John Foster Dulles, February, 1957,                      
quoted on page 99 of "Fallen Pillars" by Donald Neff.                           
                                                                                
"We have come to be one of the worst ruled, one of the most                     
completely controlled and dominated Governments in the world                    
- no longer a Government of free opinion, no longer a                           
Government by conviction and vote of the majority, but a                        
Government by the opinion and duress of small groups of                         
dominant men."                                                                  
                                                                                
-- Woodrow Wilson, American President during World War I.                       
                                                                                
----- End Quotes -----                                                          
                                                                                
If you are interested in reading other eye-opening quotes                       
from individuals who have become aware of the stranglehold                      
that the crafty, manipulative Jews have on politics in the                      
United States, and much more, please consider visiting the                      
following page on the Endtime Prophecy Net website. You will                    
soon discover that relegating this controversial subject to                     
conspiracy theory circles and questionable fringe groups is                     
a major mistake that's being committed by many naive American                   
citizens who have been deceived into believing that the Jews                    
are their friends. The tragic truth is that the Jews are in                     



full control of America, and have been for a very long time,                    
whether we like it or not:                                                      
                                                                                
http://www.endtimeprophecy.net/Articles-Non-EPN/jewpower.html                   
                                                                                
Please go to part three for the conclusion of this series.                      
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Obviously, the Arab nations rejected the proposed division                      
of Palestine into two states as mandated by Resolution 181,                     
holding to the position that all of Palestine belonged to                       
the Arabs. Let me remind you again that at that time, and by                    
God's Design, the Jews were in fact the minority in what had                    
formerly been their nation during Old Testament times. From                     
this perspective, the Arab Palestinians had some legitimate                     
claims. As a result, immediately following the Zionist Jews'                    
unilateral declaration of independence on May 14, 1948, the                     
Arabs declared war on the newly-formed State of Israel; and                     
the very next day, the armies of Egypt, Syria, Lebanon and                      
Iraq attacked the fledgling nation of Israel. Thus began the                    
1948 Arab-Israeli War. As a result of a ceasefire which was                     
declared a year later, the Green Line was established.                          
                                                                                
As I have explained to my readers before, in my view, the                       
1948 Arab-Israeli War was a major mistake on the part of the                    
Arabs; because what the Palestinians are trying to achieve                      



right now via the United Nations, they could have had over                      
sixty years ago. In fact, if you look at the 1948 United                        
Nations partition map, you will quickly determine that the                      
Palestinians could have retained even more back then. Not                       
only that, but in the year 2000, Palestinian Liberation                         
Organization chairman Yasser Arafat walked away from the                        
Camp David Summit, in which Israeli Prime Minister Ehud                         
Barak offered the Palestinians just about everything that                       
they wanted. As a result, the Israeli-Palestinian conflict                      
has continued needlessly for an additional eleven years.                        
                                                                                
Another interesting point is this: According to the United                      
Nations, as a result of the 1948 Arab-Israeli War, more than                    
700,000 Palestinians were either expelled by the Jews, or                       
else were forced to flee the area that became the State of                      
Israel. It is upon this by-product of the Arab-Israeli War                      
that the Palestinians now base their claim of the "Right of                     
Return". As you may already know, the Israelis are adamant                      
in stating that they will never honor the Right of Return.                      
Along with establishing permanent borders, and the future of                    
Jerusalem, the Right of Return is one of the major obstacles                    
for achieving a lasting peace between the two feuding                           
parties.                                                                        
                                                                                
If we can be honest with ourselves, what really occurred                        
back in 1948 and thereafter was a type of ethnic cleansing.                     
As I have explained before, the Europeans wanted the Jews                       
out of Europe; because as they always seem to do, the Jews                      
wanted to be in control through the power of the purse. In                      
fact, by that time, the Jews -- in particular, the German                       
Jews -- were already in financial control of most of the                        
European continent. If you are not aware of these historic                      
events, then I encourage you to undertake a study of the                        
secretive Rothschild family, beginning with Mayer Amschel                       
Rothschild and his five sons. You will discover that after                      
having extended their financial power throughout Europe,                        
these extremely wealthy German Jews advanced to other parts                     
of the world, including to the United States of America,                        
which today remains one of their financial strongholds.                         
                                                                                
As I said, one of the motivating factors which contributed                      
to the United Nations Partition Plan For Palestine in 1947,                     
was the spreading financial power and pervasive influence of                    
the descendants of Mayer Amschel Rothschild, as well as that                    
of other powerful Jewish families in Europe. In other words,                    
there was a desire on the part of some to contain the Jews in                   
their own homeland. In all fairness, it should be mentioned                     
here that some of the Rothschilds have been fervent Zionists                    
who have supported and financed Israel while others have not.                   
In fact, some Rothschilds have preferred to remain at arm's                     
length from politicians, even from their Israeli countrymen.                    
                                                                                
It has been assumed that the Europeans were also motivated                      
at least in part by a sense of guilt stemming from the vile                     
atrocities which had been committed by Germany's notorious                      
chancellor, Adolf Hitler. However, in order for the United                      
Nations plan to actually work, the Arab Palestinians had to                     
be willing to surrender over half of their land. As we have                     
seen, the Arabs rejected the forced division of their land                      
via United Nations Resolution 181, and chose to go to war                       
instead. With the Arab defeat in the 1948 Arab-Israeli War,                     
the forced expulsion of the Palestinians from the State of                      



Israel only grew worse, and their plight has continued to                       
this day, along with their anger and frustration against,                       
and their oppression by, the Zionist Jews of Israel.                            
                                                                                
As I mentioned earlier, at the time that the State of Israel                    
was unilaterally created by the Zionist Jews, the Jews only                     
comprised about thirty-three per cent of the population of                      
Palestine, and possibly even less. It all depends on who you                    
choose to believe. The remainder were of Arab descent. In                       
fact, online sources state that only a few decades prior to                     
that time, the Jewish population of Palestine hovered around                    
eleven per cent. So the Jewish propaganda which claims that                     
Palestine has always been primarily occupied by Jews is an                      
absolute lie, and has simply been used as a tool to try to                      
legitimize the Zionist Jews' creation of a state in 1948                        
Palestine.                                                                      
                                                                                
If you read some of my other articles, such as "The Fruits                      
Of Disobedience", you will learn that between a variety of                      
foreign invasions, occupations and expulsions -- referred to                    
as the diasporas -- the vast majority of Jews were forced to                    
live outside of the physical land of Israel for quite a few                     
centuries during the course of their history. It happened                       
with the Egyptians, the Assyrians, the Babylonians and the                      
Romans. These became known as the Lost Tribes of Israel. The                    
Bible informs us that this was in fact by the Lord's Design,                    
and that in most cases it was the Israelites' punishment for                    
rejecting God's Laws, God's Prophets, and in the case of the                    
Roman incursions, their very own Messiah.                                       
                                                                                
Furthermore, due to these invasions, occupations, expulsions                    
and the intermarriages which occurred, the Jewish gene pool                     
became heavily corrupted. As I have mentioned before, this is                   
in fact one of the reasons why the Jews of Benjamin and Judah                   
despised the Jews of Samaria, and viewed them as half-breeds,                   
even though the gene pool of the Jews of Judah also became                      
polluted as a result of the Babylonian Captivity, as well as                    
the Roman occupation. This is why we find the following                         
verse in the Gospel of John:                                                    
                                                                                
"Then saith the woman of Samaria unto him, How is it that                       
thou, being a Jew, askest drink of me, which am a woman of                      
Samaria? for the Jews have no dealings with the Samaritans."                    
John 4:9, KJV                                                                   
                                                                                
As a result of this genetic corruption, I must really wonder                    
how many Israelis today are actual Jews in the truest sense                     
of the word. They may be Jewish by religion, but how many of                    
them are really fully Jewish in a biological sense? In other                    
words, how many of them are actually of the tribe of Judah?                     
While I honestly don't know if this point is true or not, I                     
have read online that many of the Jews who have returned to                     
Israel from Europe, Russia, the USA and other areas of the                      
world, are not Jews at all, but are in fact usurpers who are                    
pretending to be Jews. Given the verses that we studied in                      
part two of this series regarding those who claim to be of                      
Jewish origin, is it possible that there is some truth to                       
this belief?                                                                    
                                                                                
As you may know, from the time of the 1948 Arab-Israeli War                     
until now, there have been other conflicts between the Arabs                    
and the Jews; including the 1967 Six-Day War, as well as the                    



October 6, 1973 war, which is commonly referred to as the                       
Yom Kippur War. In addition to these two wars, there have                       
also been the First Lebanon War, the Second Lebanon War, the                    
First Intifada, the Second Intifada and the three-week Gaza                     
War. Then, of course, there are the Palestinian suicide                         
bomber attacks, Israeli military incursions into the West                       
Bank and the Gaza Strip, etc. In short, because of the Arabs'                   
rejection of United Nations Resolution 181 in 1948, there                       
have been over sixty years of unnecessary war and conflict.                     
In short, there is plenty of blame to be cast on both sides                     
of the fence.                                                                   
                                                                                
So tell me; hasn't there been enough violence and oppression                    
now? Isn't it time to bring this millennia-old conflict to                      
its conclusion? If the Zionist Jews were able to unilaterally                   
declare their state in 1948, without any consultation with                      
the Palestinians whatsoever, and if the United States was so                    
quick to recognize that state over sixty years ago, why are                     
both the USA and Israel behaving so hypocritically now, by                      
offering such strong resistance to the Palestinians making a                    
similar request at the United Nations Security Council? Why                     
does the administration of US President Barack Obama display                    
such hypocrisy by insisting that renewed negotiations with                      
Israeli hardliners such as Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu,                   
is the only legitimate path to peace, when the Zionists did                     
not follow this same formula over sixty years ago? Not only                     
did they not negotiate with the Palestinians, but they began                    
to expel them and oppress them the minute that they had the                     
upper hand.                                                                     
                                                                                
Before any of you pro-Israel American Christians or pols try                    
to justify your Israel-supporting position by mentioning all                    
of the Palestinian suicide bomber attacks, or the Gazans                        
lobbing inaccurate, homemade missiles into Israel, or maybe                     
well-known Arab utterances such as "the Zionist Plague", or                     
"driving the Jews into the sea", or "This will be a war of                      
extermination and a momentous massacre which will be spoken                     
of like the Mongolian massacres and the Crusades", let me                       
remind you of something very important.                                         
                                                                                
In all the long years that the Israelis and the Palestinians                    
have been in conflict with each other, while the American                       
and Jewish press have both emphasized how many Israelis have                    
been killed by Palestinian suicide bombers, as a means to                       
sway public opinion, the fact of the matter remains that the                    
Israelis have killed far more Palestinians -- numbering in                      
the thousands -- than the Palestinians have killed Israelis.                    
The Jews have even resorted to outright assassination plots.                    
Time and time again, the Israelis have used overwhelming and                    
inappropriate force against the Palestinians. How can anyone                    
possibly compare advanced Israeli military hardware with                        
Palestinian youth throwing stones, or Gazans lobbing mortars                    
that rarely harm anyone? To make such a comparison is, in my                    
view, ridiculous to say the least.                                              
                                                                                
The Israelis have done everything possible to make life more                    
difficult for the Palestinians. This has included economic                      
oppression, military oppression, chopping up their land so                      
that it is now almost next to impossible for them to create                     
a contiguous Palestinian State, multitudes of checkpoints,                      
the barrier wall, etc. And let's not forget that the Arabs                      
who live inside of Israel are treated like second class                         



citizens as well.                                                               
                                                                                
My point is, if we use the excuse that the Palestinians are                     
too violent to deserve their own state, then based on their                     
greater, reciprocal violence, the Israelis don't deserve a                      
state either. The truth is, there's been plenty of violence                     
on both sides of the fence. There's been plenty of hatred                       
and bigotry on both sides of the fence. There's been plenty                     
of deception on both sides of the fence. There's been plenty                    
of pride and prejudice on both sides of the fence. There's                      
been plenty of corruption on both sides of the fence. There's                   
been plenty of psychological manipulation of public opinion                     
on both sides of the fence. In short, there is plenty of                        
blame and guilt to be found on both sides of the fence.                         
                                                                                
In fact, if we use violence as a criteria, maybe the United                     
States of America doesn't deserve to be a nation either due                     
to all of the violent wars and conflicts she has started, or                    
at least engaged in over the years. Do I need to remind you                     
that the American Revolution was fought to throw off British                    
political and economic oppression and tyranny? Does anyone                      
today blame America for fighting a war against the British?                     
Of course not. The Americans killed many British soldiers,                      
and the British killed many Americans soldiers; yet people                      
in America have been taught that this was a justified war in                    
order to gain independence from the British Empire. So why                      
then does the United States accuse the Palestinians of being                    
terrorists when they are involved in a very similar struggle                    
to liberate themselves from the tyranny, oppression and                         
illegal occupation of their lands by Israel?                                    
                                                                                
Remember this: Who is labeled a terrorist and who is labeled                    
a freedom fighter simply depends on who possesses the better                    
propaganda machine.                                                             
                                                                                
While many of us may not agree with, and are even appalled                      
by their tactics, such as targeting Israeli civilians, we                       
still need to recognize that the Palestinians are engaged in                    
a struggle for independence. Perhaps if we were forced to                       
endure decades of Israeli belligerence and oppression, we                       
would begin to understand the Palestinian situation in a                        
different light, and we would not be so quick to condemn                        
them.                                                                           
                                                                                
Please don't misinterpret my words or assume that I support                     
Palestinian violence, as I most certainly do not. Please                        
refer to my three-part series entitled "Palestinian Suicide                     
Bombers And Middle East Peace", as well as some of my other                     
politically-oriented articles, in order to acquire a more                       
thorough perspective regarding my personal views concerning                     
war and violence. I assure you that I am a peacemaker, and                      
not a warmonger.                                                                
                                                                                
As you will know, in a more recent example, despite strong                      
resistance from some American lawmakers, and without really                     
knowing who they are, US President Barack Obama supported                       
the Libyan rebels in throwing off the oppressive yoke of                        
longtime dictator Colonel Muammar Gaddafi. Along with some                      
of the NATO members of Europe, the Obama Administration even                    
provided military assistance and intelligence to the Libyan                     
rebels, in order to ensure that they would be victorious                        
over Colonel Gaddafi.                                                           



                                                                                
With Obama's intervention in Libya, we see a clear American                     
double standard. In other words, the facts concerning the                       
Palestinian struggle against the Israelis are known by many                     
informed people. We know who the players are. We know what                      
their grievances are. We know what approaches have already                      
been tried, and failed. We know what injustices have been                       
committed. We know what mistakes have been made. We know what                   
ultimately has to happen in order to achieve lasting peace.                     
                                                                                
Despite the clarity of the situation, as we have seen, the                      
Obama administration has made known that it will not do what                    
needs to be done, by voting in favor of Palestinian President                   
Mahmoud Abbas' request for full United Nations membership,                      
and recognition of the State of Palestine.                                      
                                                                                
In contrast, with a very limited amount of questionable and                     
uncertain information, President Obama made the decision to                     
not only lend his verbal support to the Libyan rebels, but                      
America's military support as well. So tell me; why in the                      
world did the Libyan rebels merit America's decisive support                    
while Mahmoud Abbas and the Palestinians have not? Why did                      
President Obama not insist on the Libyan rebels negotiating                     
with Colonel Muammar Gaddafi, as he is now insisting that                       
the Palestinians do with the Zionist Jews? Is it possible                       
that I have already provided you with a clear answer? Can                       
that answer possibly be found in powerful Jewish lobbies in                     
Washington, DC such as the American-Israeli Public Affairs                      
Committee? What do you think?                                                   
                                                                                
Within a few short hours, American President Barack Hussein                     
Obama will be given an opportunity to leave his indelible                       
mark on the world. He will have a chance to make history,                       
and to leave behind a legacy which has been denied to many                      
world leaders before him, and which will be remembered for                      
many years to come. President Obama can either choose to be                     
just another Israeli stooge and puppet and demonstrate his                      
weakness, or else he can choose to rise to the occasion, and                    
demonstrate real leadership, audacity, boldness and vision.                     
What will he do? We don't have long to find out.                                
                                                                                
For additional information which is related to this topic,                      
please consider reading the following articles and series                       
which are found on the Endtime Prophecy Net website:                            
                                                                                
Yasser Arafat's Ultimatum : Why May 4, 1999?                                    
Palestinian Suicide Bombers and Middle East Peace                               
The Jerusalem Question                                                          
Palestinian Quest For Statehood and UN Resolution 377                           
The Philistine-Palestinian Connection                                           
The Children of God and Politics                                                
Oh Israel, Why Will Ye Die?                                                     
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